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OSUN GOVERNORSHIP ELECTION TO SURPASS EKITI; TO SERVE AS PRELUDE TO BEST ELECTIONS IN 2015

Inspired by the plaudits it got over its superlative conduct of the Ekiti governorship election last month, the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) is determined to make the Osun governorship election even better as a prelude to delivering the best elections in the nation’s history in 2015.

The INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, expressed the Commission’s resolve yesterday during a dialogue with Media Professionals at the Ibeto Hotels, Apo, Abuja.

To deliver an election that surpassed that of Ekiti on 9th August, Professor Jega said, the Commission was deploying a similar template as that of Ekiti’s but with modifications.

Professor Jega explained that unlike Ekiti state, the Commission recognized that Osun state was not homogenous, was bigger in size and had more number of local governments and had a bigger landmass. He said that the Commission was factoring these considerations in its preparations for the conduct of the Osun governorship election.

Said Professor Jega: “Osun state is relatively larger. Whereas Ekiti has 16 Local Governments, Osun has 30. It is also different in size and complexity. It is likely to pose more challenges. But we have factored these in our preparations.”

Professor Jega assured that the Commission was doing every-thing in its power to conduct free, fair and credible elections in Osun state.

He urged politicians and candidates to approach the election with a positive attitude and commit themselves to eschewing all forms of violent conduct.

INEC YET TO FIX DATE FOR ADAMAWA GOVERNORSHIP ELECTION

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) is yet to decide on when to conduct the governorship election in Adamawa state following the recent impeachment of the governor and the resignation of his deputy.

The INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, disclosed this yesterday during a dialogue with Media Professionals at the Ibeto Hotels, Apo, Abuja.

Professor Jega said the law was clear that the Commission had to conduct elections within three months following the assumption of the office of Governor by the Speaker.

He explained  that  whoever  won the election to be conducted in the said three months, could only complete the tenure of the impeached governor, following which another governorship election would be conducted in the state in 2015.

Professor Jega said as at yesterday, the Commission had not been officially communicated about the former governor’s impeachment eventhough it had read and followed the event in the media.

Argued he: “We have to be formally notified. Until we get the notification, the Commission cannot meet. We’ll comply fully with the provisions of the law.”

AMBASSOR AKEJU IS STILL REC, OSUN, BY PROF JEGA

“He is still the REC. He’ll come back to be REC after the election.”

Professor Jega declared this yesterday at the dialogue with Media Professionals when asked after the status of the Resident Electoral Commissioner (REC) for Osun State, Ambassador Rufus Akeju, who was recently requested by the Commission to proceed on annual leave.

The INEC Chairman said that no evidence to the effect that Ambassador Akeju was partisan was sighted by the Commission. Instead, he said, the REC’s traducers merely resurrected an old allegation with a view to undermining   the    Commission’s preparation to conduct a credible election in Osun state.

He explained that other RECs were invited to conduct elections in states where there were likely to be controversy regarding their conduct and outcomes. He cited such states as Imo, Anambra and Edo. Professor Jega said henceforth allegation(s) brought against any REC would be thorough scrutinized and taken on its merit.

The decision to request the Osun REC, Ambassador Akeju to proceed on leave, Professor Jega stressed, was “difficult, painful but realistic” and that it was informed by the Commission’s resolve to give all contestants a level playing field. Otherwise he emphasized, the REC had “done nothing wrong and the allegations were spurious. Rather than to allow the spurious allegations to circumscribe the election, he was asked to proceed on leave. Our REC did nothing wrong. We have not seen anything against him.”

INEC DISMISSES “MAGICAL BALLOTS” IN EKITI AS SPURIOUS, NONSENSICAL

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC), has dismissed as “spurious” and “nonsensical” the “magical ballot papers” which were allegedly deployed in the recent Ekiti governorship election and which were said to have favoured a particular candidate.

The INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, issued the dismissal yesterday when the Commission had a dialogue with Media Professionals at the Ibeto Hotels, Apo, Abuja.

He explained that there were no “magical ballots” and that reference to them could have been attempts by some candidates “to explain things that confound them. INEC used normal ballot papers.”

Professor Jega said there was no iota of truth in the allegation, stressing that it could be proven that INEC did not contrive any special or “magical” ballots for the Ekiti governorship election held on 21st June 2014.

On the reports that a vehicle was apprehended loaded with ballots a few weeks to the Ekiti governorship election, the INEC Chairman explained that the Commission had directed, as far back as March this year, that all INEC state offices should decongest their premises by boarding old materials to make room for new materials for the 2015 General Elections. These materials, he said, included old ballots. He regretted that the Ekiti state office did not do so until a few weeks to the governorship election.

To allay the suspicion of stakeholders in the said election, all leaders of political parties were invited to the office of the Directorate of State Security Services (SSS) in Ado Ekiti to sight the old ballot papers and stamp pads which did not bear any date, contrary to rumours that they were designed for the governorship election.

He disclosed that the said impounded vehicle was  released only last week by the Directorate of State Security Services with the caveat that the vehicle should not ply through Osun state enroute Lagos, less some other suspicion should arise and excite the rumour mill.

JEGA THANKS NYSC, SECURITY AGENCIES, DEVELOPMENT PARTNERS

The INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, has commended the management, staff and members of the National Youth Service Corps (NYSC), the Security Agencies and Development Partners over the robust support they gave the Commission in the conduct of elections since 2011.

Professor Jega who addressed Media Professionals yesterday at the Ibeto Hotels, Apo, Abuja, showered encomiums on the Director-General of the NYSC, its management and members. “They have done our country proud by participating with patriotism and passion in spite of the risks associated with elections”, he enthused.

The INEC Chairman thanked the heads of the various Security Agencies and their members for helping to secure the electoral environment.

He said the Development Partners had been of “tremendous assistance” by providing training and funding the activities of Civil Society Organizations (CSOs) in the area of enlightenment and sensitization.

